Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 18, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, September 18, 2017, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, Warren D. Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.   Also attending were Auditor January Roush, J. David Lett, County Attorney; Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Teresa Harder, SWCD; Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Clerk Gerald Montgomery, Recorder Rhonda Sanders, Treasurer Lori Carrico, Judge Lynne E. Ellis, Sheriff Travis Roush, Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Prosecutor C. M. Steiner, Judith Montgomery, Extension Secretary, Brett Richardson, Communications Commander; Rick Abel, Jail Commander; Hazel Fuhrman, Kim Showalter, Cary Bledsoe, Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune. 
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.  
President Summers then opened the meeting up to any patrons with questions regarding the agenda.  A discussion followed on reasoning why the County Income tax could possibly be raised.  
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, informed the Council of Tax Workshop opportunity with PCRD.  They are willing to provide a 2-2.5 hour tax workshop geared toward Martin County.  The workshop will outline the County’s current tax situation and a discussion on tax options. The workshop can be done by webex or PCRD can come onsite.  
Due to the Council having to cut $710,000 from the County General Fund and only being able to cut around $478,000 during Budget Hearings, Auditor Roush provided an option to bridge the gap.  Auditor Roush suggested increasing the Local Income Tax (LIT) from 1.5% to 1.75%.  With 0.25% increase to either the Public Safety or Economic Development Income Tax (EDIT) it would provide the needed amount to make the budget balance.  Auditor Roush explained the process of increasing the LIT.  The Council gave Auditor Roush permission to advertise for the Public Hearing.  The Council also agreed to advertise for a 0.25% increase to EDIT because it is a more flexible spending fund. With the increase of EDIT, only the County, City of Loogootee and Town of Shoals would see the distribution increase.  The Townships and Libraries would not receive any benefit from this increase.  The Council wanted to make it clear that income taxes have not been raised as this point and invited those interested to attend the Public Hearing to be held Monday, October 16, 2017 at 6:00pm in the Commissioners’ Room.  The regularly scheduled meeting that was to hold the Budget Adoptions was re-scheduled for October 23, 2017 at 6:00pm in the Commissioners’ Room of the Courthouse.  
Sheriff Roush presented to the Council the Sheriff’s Departments Mission and Vision Statement.  A lengthy discussion transpired regarding Sheriff Roush’s proposal of increasing the salaries of his Jail Commander and Dispatch Commander.  Several patrons took part in the discussion.  The Council verbally agreed to go ahead with the proposed increase for two the Sheriff’s Department Salaries in question but also to give all other employee’s a $0.25/hr raise across the board except for the Commissioners, Council, and new Deputy positions.  Councilman Stiles is not in favor of raising the Income Tax Rate and giving employees a wage increase.  

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, presented a report regarding the Economic Impact of the Projects he has been working on since April 2010.  He also submitted a list of the Martin County Alliance Board of Directors and Executive Committee that he is governed over.  Kinder was instrumental in Purdue University joining forces with the Westgate Academy.    He also advised of an Economic Development Workshop to the held at the French Lick Hotel in March that the Council could attend.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:42pm with a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilman Gibson.    All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next regular scheduled Council meeting will be held Monday, October 23, 1017 at 6:00pm.  
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